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Responses to Questions from Joint Ways 
and Means Subcommittee on Natural Resources 
 
 
 
March 10, 2025  
Representative Owens asked for a breakdown of ODF’s Other Funds revenue sources 
from 2019 to present. 
 
Please see this table of Other Fund revenue sources: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 www.oregon.gov/odf/pages/index.aspx 

Representative Owens asked for a summary of funding initially provided under Senate 
Bill (SB) 762 that did not continue forward into current service level. 
 
Senate Bill 762 passed in 2021 and included new programs, funding, and responsibilities to 11 
different state agencies. Below is a summary of the programs and funding not continued into biennia 
beyond the initial funding for the 2021–23 biennia.  
 
Landscape Resiliency Program: 

• $20 million in 2021–23—one time funding 
• $10 million in 2023–25—one time funding 
• None for 2025-27 

 
Small Forestland Grant Program: 

• $5 million in 2021–23—one time funding 
• $2.5 million in 2023–25—current service level 
• Proposed as reduction option in 2025–27 

 
Increased Capacity in Protection—ODF received additional wildfire firefighting personnel and 
equipment necessary to respond to ever increasing wildfire seasons. The 2021 biennium included a 
$15 million offset from the General Fund to defer the increase in landowner rates for that increased 
level of protection.  
 
11 limited-duration positions throughout the agency programs added under SB 762 were only funded 
for the 2021–23 biennium. 
 
Representative Lively asked about the interoperability of ODF’s radio communications 
with systems from other response agencies. 
 
The Oregon Department of Forestry operates a land mobile radio (LMR) network utilizing a VHF (very 
high frequency) analog narrowband radio system. The narrowband approach is designed to efficiently 
utilize limited frequency resources and minimize interference with other systems. Our radio system is 
compatible with VHF conventional end users and doesn’t require special equipment.  
 
Our repeater system is structured around a wide area repeater network which includes simulcast, 
multicast and stand-alone technologies. Dispatchers operating from a computer-aided dispatching 
environment can communicate with field personnel through handheld or mobile radio devices. 
 
ODF’s communication network is compatible with VHF conventional systems which are interoperable 
by design and the standard used by federal, state, regional and contract resources. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


	March 10, 2025
	Representative Owens asked for a breakdown of ODF’s Other Funds revenue sources from 2019 to present.
	Representative Owens asked for a summary of funding initially provided under Senate Bill (SB) 762 that did not continue forward into current service level.
	Representative Lively asked about the interoperability of ODF’s radio communications with systems from other response agencies.


